
Who is running Brexit policy and what
is it?

If you listen to Sir Martin Donelly, former Permanent Secretary at the
Department of International Trade and friend and supporter of Ollie Robbins,
senior civil servant negotiator for the UK,  the UK has to accept that the
Withdrawal Agreement is as good as it gets and sign it.

So we can guess there is a senior strand of advice and opinion within the
current civil service which says the UK must seek to change Parliament’s mind
and get on with signing up to the Withdrawal Agreement they have negotiated.
Doubtless they will help the PM get some clarification or side document to
the Agreement over the backstop to try to secure its passage on a second
attempt.That would sign us up  to the 21 months or more of very expensive
talks, submit us to  the Irish backstop which looks like a device to get
us to stay in the customs union, and place us at a huge disadvantage in
trying to negotiate a so called future partnership.

Much of the civil service  work as I understand it from press reports and
Ministerial statements has been to map all the contours of our current
relationship with the EU and try to replicate them whilst claiming we have in
some technical sense left the EU. This of course has all been under the
guidance of Ministers, and Ministers have to take responsibility for what the
civil service does as soon as they sign the work off. There does not seem to
have been any effort to design and table a Free Trade Agreement, and our best
trade negotiator Crawford Falconer has been kept well away from all the EU
talks.

This strand of opinion gains considerable support from the Chancellor and the
Secretary of State for Business. They have expressed their continued regrets
at our departing the EU and have made clear their opposition to leaving
without a Withdrawal Agreement. They have exuded hostility to WTO Brexit and
do not look as if they are trying to smooth our passage in that eventuality.
They keep in touch with a limited  number of leaders of large international
businesses and seem enthusiastic every time one of those speaks out about
alleged dangers of leaving. Indeed we can read reports that they encourage
businesses to accentuate the negative. Many of the scare stories say we will
have trouble importing, yet the government has not set out just why and how
it will mess up our ports.

Within government we also have figures like David Liddington, Deputy Prime
Minister and Gavin Barwell, Chief of Staff at Number 10 with strong Remain
pedigrees who wish to reach out to Labour to find a compromise across
Parliament to delay or water down Brexit.

The Prime Minister herself seeks to balance these Remain forces with the much
larger number of pro Brexit MPs on the government and DUP benches. She
herself always rules out staying in the Customs Union and single market, as
stated in the Conservative Manifesto and by both sides in the referendum. She
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says she does not want No Deal but it has to be there in case there is no
agreement which is better. She never wavers in saying we will leave on 29
March.

She has also rubbed out the clear red line in the Manifesto that nothing is
agreed until everything is agreed, and forgotten the promise to negotiate the
future partnership in tandem with the withdrawal agreement to maximise
leverage and read across.

The problem is the warring factions around the Cabinet table and in
Whitehall, where it appears there are more who wish to delay or thwart the
will of the people than there are believers in just leaving in March.
Parliament has rightly decided the Withdrawal Agreement is a bad deal – or
indeed no deal at all, as it does not relate to the  future partnership. Most
of the time the  PM works with the big majority in her party to get us out of
the EU on time. When she does she wins the votes. When she tries to reach out
to the small Remain group of Conservative MPs and listens too much to those
forces in government that still cannot be reconciled to a proper Brexit on 29
March, she stumbles and loses votes. She should now set out a vision of how
we will spend the money, use the new powers and settle a new trade policy if
we just leave on 29 March.

Brexit end game?

John Redwood won a free place at Kent College, Canterbury, He graduated from
Magdalen College Oxford, has a DPhil and is a fellow of All Souls College. A
businessman by background, he has been a director of NM Rothschild merchant
bank and chairman of a quoted industrial PLC.

Read more about John Redwood

The Irish border

Attitudes to the Irish border sum up the differences between Leave and
Remain.

To Leave there is no problem. The current Irish border is a complex

http://www.government-world.com/brexit-end-game/
http://www.johnredwoodsdiary.com/about-john-redwood/
http://www.government-world.com/the-irish-border-2/


international border, handled with the minimum of fuss.It is a Vat, Excise
and currency border. These fiscal and financial requirements are handled away
from the border, mostly electronically.If there are to be customs we could do
the same with those.

It is a border requiring co-operation against smuggling, which already
occurs. It is an anti terrorist border, without the need for border posts.
There is action by police on both sides of the birder to combat crime. We
have a common travel area to ease the movement of people, which will continue
after Brexit.

It will become a border for issues of quality and compliance for food and
goods.As both sides currently meet the same standards and wish to do so after
Brexit to sell to each other, we can continue with compliance checks away
from the border with electronic manifests detailing what is on a truck and
where it has been or will be tested.

To Remain it is a series of insoluble problems that require Northern Ireland
to stay in the single market and customs union. To the Republic of Ireland
and the EU it is an opportunity to advance the island of Ireland agenda for
government of all matters commercial. They query a series of detailed and
sensible proposals using existing technolgy and practices to avoid a more
intrusive police and government presence at the border.

The UK government should repeat that after Brexit it will not impose watch
towers and an army of inspectors on the border.It will use existing
technology and practises to collect revenue and check goods, and will
continue full co-operation with the Republic as now. The Republic can then
work with the EU to decide how best to run their side of the border, knowing
the UK will be helpful and positive about ensuring a smooth outcome.

The EU talks are not going anywhere –
let’s table a free trade agreement

It’s been good having three days off from Brexit on this blog. Parliament and
the UK media need to remember there are many important tasks and debates we
need to have about problems in our country that should not be driven out by
endless and repetitious arguments about the terms and timing of our departure
from the EU. I seek to  make sure my work as an MP is not unbalanced by
Brexit which takes up too much Parliamentary time.

Over the last few days there has been little progress with the UK
Parliament’s wish to see the Withdrawal Agreement renegotiated. The EU
appears to rule out removing the backstop from the Agreement, which in turns
seems to rule out Parliament approving it. For some  of us it is far more
than the backstop that is wrong with the Agreement anyway. Why would we want
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to sign a one sided agreement giving the EU all it wants, without anything
firm on the future partnership which might contain things we want?  Far from
leaving the EU signing the Agreement means delay in taking back control of
our money, our laws, and our borders, with genuine issues about whether we
would ever be in full control given the backstop and the financial
commitments.

The  best approach from here is straightforward. The government has to tell
the EU there is no chance of passing the current Withdrawal Agreement,
whatever might be offered by side letters, reassurance, clarifications or
strengthening of the Political Declaration about a possible future agreement.
It is also true many MPs do not want to leave with no agreement, so the
government should table a comprehensive free trade agreement. Under GATT
rules if the EU agrees to talk about this the UK can then leave the EU on 29
March without needing to impose new tariff and non  tariff barriers on EU
exports to us, and the EU would do the same for our exports to them. There is
a period of up to 10 years to agree a final text of a replacement Free Trade
Agreement. There is now a private sector draft, but the government itself
could scissors and paste EU/Japan and EU/Canada as the starting text.

Any kind of Withdrawal Agreement would leave the UK very exposed. There would
be endless more months of rows with the EU, and rows in Parliament over how
the talks should be handled by the UK. Meanwhile  the EU could legislate any
way it wished to damage UK interests as leverage, whilst continuing to charge
us large and unspecified sums for the privilege of more talks.

New homes and the changing High Street

In some parts of the country house prices are high and affordable homes for
sale are in short supply. Home ownership has been falling as a percentage of
all households, as more young people decide they cannot manage the deposit
and the interest on the mortgage, or find they cannot borrow enough to get
started on the housing ladder.

Despite this home ownership remains the preferred tenure of most people.
There are many people in rented accommodation who would like to buy, whilst
anyone in a home of their own can sell up and rent if they wanted to. It
makes sense for most people to want to own. Over your lifetime it is
considerably cheaper to buy than to rent. As you approach retirement if you
own your own home you look forward to the mortgage paid off and no rental
payments. You just have to put up with the Council tax. If you are in rented
property you know that as a pensioner on a lower income than when at work you
will face your highest housing bills of your life, as rents continue their
upwards march. If you buy one house and stick with it you might be paying
mortgage payments for 20-25  years. If you rent a property you will be paying
rent for 60-70 years or more.
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If you own you can improve and decorate your home as you like, and you can
borrow against its value. It may help you build a business. The only downside
of owning is you, not the landlord, are responsible for repairs. Most UK
houses are of sturdy brick and tile construction and do not need major
structural work over their lives.

So the question is how can we encourage or help more people to help
themselves by buying?  We need to work on both perceptions and realities.
Some think a home is not affordable but maybe it is. Whilst it is true that
homes cost a much higher ratio of income today than 40 years ago, interest
rates today are a lot lower than they used to be. As a result the early years
of mortgage payments are not so different from past experience. Clearly there
is a risk if rates went up again, but modern mortgages usually allow a fixed
rate period to get you through the early years whilst your pay rises to make
it all more affordable. For others in some parts of the country homes are not
easily affordable even allowing for lower rates. This requires expansion of
supply of sensibly priced homes.

Here the changes in shopping may be of help. We live in a world where there
is too much shop space for the amount of retail business transacted through
stores. On line purchases are now 30% of all non food retail activity, and
growing. Competitive pressures between big chains has boosted the amount of
floorspace on offer. There is plenty of evidence that well known retail names
are  now considering cutting the number of stores they run and reducing their
trading area. This represents an opportunity for conversion or replacement of
their space with housing.

In some cases it could  be the out of town retail park that is surplus to
requirements. These would make suitable sites for comprehensive redevelopment
as housing. In other cases it will be the end of the old shopping centre that
has been bypassed by new space elsewhere at the heart of the town or city.
These properties too can be subject to change of use to reflect the altering
pattern of demand.

There are many other ways of finding sites for more affordable homes for sale
that I might cover in future articles. Meanwhile it will take people to want
to transform these older shopping areas to help add to the supply, and
imaginative policies to help individuals who want to take on the task
themselves of creating a home out of former commercial premises. There are
now good examples around the country of blocks of flats springing out from
within old commercial buildings. My flat in London started life as an office
block.


